
 Oregon Joint Use Association

Standards Committee

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, May 16, 2012
Chair Dan Wittmer called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m.   
Present





Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD, Chair
Jim Brenneke, PGE

Corey Cook, Pacific Power

David Barks, McMinnville Water & Light

Paul Birkeland, OPUC Staff
F. Scott Jennings, Frontier
Bill Hamelman, Frontier

OJUA Staff

Mary Tucker
Approval of Minutes

Motion: Moved by David Barks and seconded by Bill Hamelman to approve the minutes of the January 18, 2012 meeting as presented. Motion passed.
Old Business
Executive Committee: Chair Dan Wittmer reported on his meeting with the OJUA Executive Committee. The Executive committee felt the issue of boxing the pole should not be a priority for the Standard Committee so it was removed.  
Decorative Street Lights: Dave Marne covered street lights during the spring training. Dave Marne’s handbook contains several good graphics covering this issue. The committee felt his comments were helpful, but continuing training needs to be done. Possibly a brochure outlining clearances to be sent to local and state governments, permit givers, engineers, etc could be created. The brochure idea will be run by the Executive Committee. 
Grandfathering: The PacifiCorp grandfathering matrix was reviewed by the committee. Bill Hammelman (Frontier) will contact Scott Wheeler (Comcast) and they will both review the matrix from the comm. perspective. Gary Lee (Charter) would be another very good comm. resource. PacifiCorp will share their letter explaining fire hydrant issues that they send to their fire districts (on file). They have found by experience that one valve on the fire hydrant is different from the other two and that specific valve cannot be blocked by a pole. The special valve needs clearance for a specific attachment, many times the hydrant can be turned. The matrix will be revisited at the July meeting.
Mapping Update: Dan Wittmer will contact Dave Chaney to see what he still needs from the committee. Frontier is still working on getting their information in.
Pole Attachment Application Form & Standardizing terms: The Chair asked the committee to review their pole attachment applications and the meanings of their terms. These items will be discussed at the July meeting, specifically the time frames referenced in the OARs – immediate, 2 years, 10 years. The ‘30 days’ time frame was discussed and was considered to be a practice issue. Reports are generated on imminent hazards and any hazard that has not been corrected in 30 days is a problem, so 30 days is tied to the imminent hazard in the industry, but is not specifically listed in the OARs.
New Business

PacifiCorp NESC Field Guide Book: Corey Cook reported on a field inspection guide for their company. She inquired if the Standards committee would be interested in having Comm included in the guide. It would be something to hand to workers in the field doing corrections. She distributed copies to the committee for review and a copy will be kept at the office. This topic will be added to the next agenda.

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 18 at 10:00 a.m. in the Salem office.    
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
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